Legacy High School Girls Soccer Booster Minutes
February 8, 2016

Zanthia Price called the meeting to order. Meeting held at Legacy High School. Those
attending include: Sandra Domagala, Dan Domagala, Zanthia Price, John Baumgartner, Laurie
Baumgartner, DeAnn Hilz, Patty Schock, Tanya Guthmiller, Kevin Hagen, Trisha Eckroth, Don
Talmadge, Michelle Lang, Cory Lang, and Coach Tom Marcis.

Secretary’s Minutes; Minutes from previous meeting available to review. Kevin Hagen made
motion to approve minutes from January 12, 2016; Laurie Baumgartner seconded. Motion
approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Tanya Guthmiller presented Treasurer's Report. She reports she
transferred $1500 to school account to pay for sideline jackets, etc. School account has
$1,939.58. Dakota Community account has $10,313.52. Discussion that taxes still need to be
filed for last year.

Old Business:

Parent Meeting: Will be held in Marketplace or the gym on Sunday, March 6, 2016 at 6:00 p.m.
Will need helpers to collect money, forms, etc. Sandra Domagala and Kevin Hagen will work on
putting packets together - forms, raffle tickets, etc. Coach Tom is estimating 55-60 girls will be
going out for soccer with plan to make 65 packets. Coach Tom will get the school forms to
Sandra. Tom reported the gym and the field are both reserved for try-outs in case of inclement
weather. Tom will be getting the try-out schedule out also. Plan is for Varsity and Varsity
Reserve to practice at Legacy and the two JV 2 teams will be practicing at Cottonwood. All the
coaches will be at the March 6 meeting with open gym to follow.

Apparel: Scarves were discussed. The deadline was missed for free shipping so we will have

to pay $26.79 for shipping. Plan is to order 50 scarves; generic Legacy versus Legacy Soccer.

The cost is $10.95 per scarf with plan to sell for $15. DeAnn Hilz made motion to approve up to
$600 for purchase of scarves; Dan Domagala seconded. Motion approved.

Raffle: Permit has been turned into the Police Department; raffle proof completed. United
Printing will print 800 tickets for $168.85. Drawings will be April 11-May 27, 2016. Blitz Day will
be Saturday, April 2, 2016 and will coincide with practice.

HUDL: Coach Tom reported Legacy Girls Soccer will be able to use HUDL without cost this
year. Tom also reported needing to find someone to video games, etc. Tom described HUDL to
the group.

501 3c: Patty Schock presented info on Parentbooster.org. Discussion that taxes still need to
be filed from last year. Zanthia asked Tanya to check with accountant in regards to filing taxes
and setting up 501 3c account.



Concessions: John Baumgartner reported that Bismarck Public Schools will be running the
outdoor concessions. John requested a parent of a younger soccer player step into concession
role so he is able to train and they are able to attend Concession Board meetings.

National Guard Night: May 5, 2016 versus Mandan. Community Service/donated items will
go to Tracy’s Sanctuary. DeAnn reported she would check with baseball to see if they are
interested in doing this community service activity also.

Game Programs and Banner/Poster: Zanthia reported United Printing will print 125 game
programs similar to last years for $79.48. Discussion in regards to banner being horizontal or
retractable. Decision to go with horizontal banner to tie on fence. Zanthia will obtain price for
this.

Ball Kids: Kevin Hagen will work on this but needs contact name for Simle. Discussion also to
try and get names from feeder elementary schools also.

Away Game Snacks: Tabled for now.

Freshman Team Rep: Still in need of freshman rep.

Year End Banquet: DeAnn reported she reserved Marketplace for May 31, 2016.

Soccer Camp: Coach Tom reported soccer camp will be held June 20-22, 2016. Bismarck
Public Schools is charging a $1.00 surcharge per athlete (new to camps). Camp will be held at
Rita Murphy Elementary.

Additional Note from Tom: March 19, 2016 will be referee course. There is an online course
need to complete and then the 4 hour course. He will encourage athletes to consider this and
reported they can make some good money plus learn the game.

Meeting adjourned. Next meeting set for Sunday, March 13, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at Legacy. Will
need to enter thru Door 18 as open gym will be going on also.

Respectfully Submitted,
Sandra Domagala
Secretary



